
 

 

     Approved April 15, 2015 

Sandown Recreation Commission 
March 18, 2015 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman George Blaisdell at 6:40 p.m.  
Members present were:  Terry Treanor, George Blaisdell, and Veronica Utman.  
Absent were:  Hans Nicolaisen and John Donahue. 

 
Review of the March 4 meeting was postponed. 

 
Mrs. Brown noted that the rec. building has been reserved for a Wounded Warrior 
event.  After discussion, the Commission agreed to waive the rental fee. 

 
Mrs. Brown presented bills to be signed: 

 
 St. Patrick’s Day event sponsored by the Salem Council on Aging.  Mrs. 
 Brown took the registrations and the money, and then it is sent to them. 
 
 Facility rental fees collected in the first quarter totaled $800.  The last 
 event is Saturday, so Mrs. Brown will hold the paperwork until after that 
 date.  
 

Mrs. Brown noted that the budget line for propane is $1400 (an increase over 
2014 of $400).  The current expense to date is $1038 (for deliveries January 2, 
January 22, and March 5, for a total of 523 gallons). 

 
At 6:50 p.m. Cressa Bonnell joined the meeting. 

 
George Blaisdell made a motion to go into Non-public under RSA 91-A:3, II(a). 
Terry Treanor seconded the motion. 
Roll Call Vote:  Terry Treanor – yes, Veronica Utman – yes, George Blaisdell – yes. 
The meeting went into Non-public at 6:55 p.m. 

 
The meeting came out of Non-public at 7:20 p.m. 

 
Mrs. Brown stated that the field rental rates for the Timberlane Youth Soccer 
League have not been changed, and that Hampstead and Plaistow charge quite a 
bit more. 
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Mr. Blaisdell noted that TYSL are putting money into field improvement, and 
would like the rates to remain the same this year.  The Commission agreed to 
keep the same rates, with the Saturday rental at $35.00 per session. 

 
Mrs. Brown reported on the wireless router installation. RMON (the IT support  
for Sandown) picked up our modem/wi-fi access… to program.  Today they 
returned, and explained that, having the installation in the basement, it would 
probably be slow.  They are going to install an access point in her office, 
probably next week, which should improve the situation. 

 
Mrs. Brown would like to establish a better system for weekend coverage for 
building rentals.  She is not always available to be on-call for potential problems 
such as card access problems. 

 
The next scheduled recreation meeting would be April 1, but Mrs. Brown did not 
feel that she would have anything to discuss.  Mr. Blaisdell mentioned that Base- 
ball and/or Soccer may have something to report.  Mrs. Brown will check with 
them. 

 
The minutes of the March 4, 2015, meeting were reviewed. 
Mr. Blaisdell made a motion to approve the minutes. 
Mr. Treanor seconded the motion. 
There was no discussion 
The motion was passed, unanimously. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 

Veronica Utman 
Recording Secretary 


